The discussions pointed out that it is advis-
able to have as many women as possible in-
volved in running the Convention.

Added features considered noteworthy were

round table discussions, standing committee
conveners’ panels, demonstrations, Home
Economists participating, exhibits, craft tables
and singsongs. Many Directors felt that Con-
ventions had more impact when moved from
District to District.
District Annual Meeting Discussion — It was
stressed that the ratification of the District Di-
rectors should be one of the first items of Dis-
trict Annual Meeting programs, thus the Dis-
trict Directors representing the branches are
immediately qualified to vote.

The procedure for ratification is that the
secretary calls the name of the Branch and the
name of its elected Director and that name is
ratified even if it is her alternate who stands in
her stead at the Annual Meeting.

It is recommended that the Board Director
give her report in the morning session of the
day’s program.

The Board Director and her alternate must
be elected Federation Representative and alter-
nate at the District Annual Meeting.

Junior Women’s Institute Report

Mrs. David Brown announced two new
Junior Women’s Institute Branches — West
Lincoln Juniors, North Niagara District or-
ganized in Smithville September 29, 1971 with
a membership of 15 girls; Phelp’s Juniors, Nip-
issing District, with 9 members.

Mrs. Brown reported Junior Women'’s Insti-
tute Branches active with educational pro-
grams on parliamentary procedure, flower ar-
ranging, beauty counselling, examining a
demonstration kit on “Linens,” artificial res-
piration, extrasensory perception, and slides
on the United Kingdom.

Some activities with the Junior Farmers
were a drama festival, snowmobiling, bowling,
hayrides, wiener roasts, smelt fishing, and
presenting a choral concert at Ontario Place.

It was announced that a brochure for Jun-
ior Women’s Institutes will be available soon
for members and prospective members.

On behalf of the Junior Women'’s Institutes
appreciation for support and guidance was ex-
pressed to the Federated Women'’s Institutes of
Ontario and the Home Economics Branch of
the Ontario Department of Agriculture and
Food. Each Senior Director was given a copy
of the “Junior Enthusiast.”

Junior Women’s Institute Convention

Mrs. William Kloetstra reviewed the Junior
Women’s Institute Convention held at the
Montrose Motor Inn, Niagara Falls October
15-17, 1971. Theme — “A Place to Stand.”
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Left — Mrs. Zoeller presenting the Hon. W. A. Stewart
with a book gift and congratulating him on having
been Ontario Minister of Agriculture and Food for
ten years.

Somebody placed the shuttle in your hand: some-
body who had already arranged the thread.
—Dag. Hammarskjold

The program consisted of a business period
and reports, a viewing of a film on the theme,
Mrs. Lancaster speaking on “Consumer Af-
fairs”; making “dip it” flowers, a tour of the
Niagara Escarpment with a visit to the Skylon
Tower and Madame Tussaud’'s Wax Museum,
and vesper and church services.

Miss Margaret Oliphant, president, was
chairman at the evening banquet and Mrs.
Zoeller, F.W.I1.O. President brought greetings
from the Senior organization.

A Niagara District member presented each
girl attending with a basket of grapes.

Standing Committee Convenors’ Reports
Resolutions

Mrs. Everett Small reported that branches
are taking greater interest in resolutions; more
meetings were devoted to explaining the im-
portance, procedure, history and effectiveness
of resolutions. Panels, speakers and skits were
used to discuss current subjects such as ob-
scene literature, drugs and related legislation,
new succession duty exemptions, etc.

The convener urged that branches who do
not have a Resolution Convener elect one at
their next Election of Officers and that it is
the responsibility of the Convener to report to
her branch of resolutions sustained by the
Provincial Board. Recommendations included
a study of the new Handbook, reading of the
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